VILLAGE OF CANASERAGA

Regular Meeting Minutes,
November 28, 2022
6:00 p.m.
Call to Order at 6:00 p.m.
Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call Present:  Mayor Edna Brewster, Trustee Jessica Satterfield, Trustee Denise Spike,                                                Trustee Terry Gordon, & Trustee Leath DeRitter                          
Others Present: Kevin Bonner & Kassandra Parker/DPW, Mary Underwood/Clerk & 6 Residents
Approval of Minutes:  Regular Meeting of October 24th, 2022 

M-19        Motion by Trustee DeRitter, seconded by Trustee Gordon to approve the Minutes of the                          Regular Meeting of October 24th, 2022. Carried 5-0
Fire Chief’s & Ambulance Reports are on file with the Clerk
Village Historian-Denise Spike
Hot Dog Monday is done until next year. The Robbie Burns dinner is scheduled in January.
DPW- Kevin Bonner & Kassandra Parker
Kevin said we had a problem last Wednesday at the sewer plant tank overflowing, it took all day to solve the problem.  We are on the wells because the chlorinating pump at the Springs will not hold a prime.
We had Koester out to look at it, but they don’t know what’s wrong either.  They are going to order service kits but don’t know if that will fix the problem.  
Village Residents Questions & Concerns:  
A resident Mr. Wampole asked about the water being dirty and smelling?  We are on the wells because of a problem at the Springs, we are trying to solve the problem but it takes time.  Mr. Wampole asked when was the reservoir been drained and cleaned? Mayor Brewster it has been cleaned and the wells were done by previous board members we are all new here so it just takes time to accomplish stuff.  Conversation got alittle heated and Mayor Brewster moved on to the next subject. Mrs. Swain asked about the loose dogs in the village.  Mayor Brewster said Mr. Owens was present at our last meeting and he said if we were to do a new ordinance on dogs that we would have to get a village dog warden or get with the town and do an ordinance together where the town includes the Village. 
Mrs. Duthoy said we have brought back the annual Seniors Christmas Dinner on December 11, 2022 at 1:00 p.m. at the American Legion Fawcett Post #1582.  Mayor Brewster suggested Mrs. Duthoy get ahold of the Office of the Aging, Carrie Simons and she would get the invites out.
Old Business:
1. Fence for the Maple Leaf Park
Lauren Oliver will not be able to build the fence for the Maple Leaf pocket park, so Trustee DeRitter has another quote of $2,540.00.  Kevin Bonner says if you get the material that he could put the fence up, Trustee DeRitter said we will look into that.
2.  Water & Sewer Billing
Some Water & Sewer bills are not being paid, this last billing cycle the arrears and penalties was
$36,233.55.  These arrears are relevied to the Village Taxes, after that they are relevied to the Town & County so it is 2 years before we get the money from the County which is the end of March 2023.  The amount that was relevied to the Town & County was $53,939.92. 
New Business:  NONE
Treasurer’s report was presented to the board for review.
	GENERAL FUND A
	115-123
	7,147.07

	GENERAL FUND B
	124-139
	9,478.59

	WATER FUND A
	30-31
	360.81

	WATER FUND B
	32-35
	4,511.99

	SEWER FUND A
	NONE
	0

	SEWER FUND B
	33-36
	4,603.58

	WATER CAPITAL FUND
	2
	6,850.00

	SEWER CAPITAL FUND
	0
	0

	TOTAL
	
	32,952.04


M-20         Motion by Trustee DeRitter seconded by Trustee Gordon authorizing
                 Clerk/Treasurer Underwood to pay the audited bills presented to the Board above. 
                 Carried 5-0
Adjournment: 
M-21        Motion by Trustee Gordon seconded by Trustee Spike to adjourn
                the Regular Meeting of November 28, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. Carried 5-0
